Community Council Minutes April 20, 2016

Attending: Tom Tillman, Rachel Baldwin, Lucie Holman, Tami Galbraith, Jimmer Standring, Amberlie Benson, Jennifer Thomas-DCC. Not in attendance: Holly Massey and Angie Backman.

Introductions were made for the benefit of Mr. Tillman-new principal.

Business Items:

• The minutes from the last meeting-motioned by Lucie-second by Tami. The minutes were approved by unanimous vote.

Discussion Items:

- Safe Routes to school. A survey was sent to parents about the bus route. Council members will
 contact patrons from the survey to get more feedback. They will report to Mr. Tillman by
 Friday, April 22. Rachel and Lucie attended a meeting with district transportation. Mr. Tillman
 will walk the route to become familiar with it. The council looked over the boundary map. Lucie
 feels strongly that a bus is necessary for our community.
- Mr. Gibb will submit the Trustlands Grant report by April 22. Mr. Tillman will contact Mr. Gibb
 for more details so the council can give their approval. The council will watch for an email with
 the information then vote via email or phone. Mr. Gibb will be signing the proposal as the
 Principal.